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This year our Board Meetings will be held on the second Thursday of each
month.  Join us on Thursday, Nov. 9,  6:30 pm., at Madrid Manor Mobile Home
Park, off El Norte Pkwy & Country Club Lane. We meet in the small clubhouse
in the rear of the park. ALL members are welcome and Committee Chairs are
encouraged to attend.

Next Guild Meeting: Monday, Nov. 20, 2017
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church

1087 Country Club Lane
Escondido CA 92026

Meeting starts at 6:30 pm
(Doors open at 6:00 )

Letter from the President:

Susan Peters

It’s almost Turkey time again which means that I’ll be
getting together with family and friends to celebrate and
be thankful for a wonderful year. I’ grateful that Thanks-
giving is the one holiday in the year that isn’t “present’
crazy.  We can just enjoy each other’s company; remi-
nisce about family traditions or maybe enjoy a laugh or
two over calamities that have happened on Turkey day.

I hope you’ve been able to enjoy some of the quilt and
craft show that we’ve had in our area recently.  The more
creative stimulation we can get, the better our quilt de-
signs will be.  Let all the beauty in!

November also means there will be a few Christmas
presents to finish before it’s too late.  And I think I need
start making a stash of little things to have on hand for
both hostess and last minute gifts.

For our Potluck in December we’re going to have a Table
Decorating Contest again.  There will be 10 tables to
decorate and provide six place settings at each table – but
only one table per person.   Please sign up and see if you
can win! I’ll be picking three judges at our November
meeting so don’t be surprised if I tap you on the shoulder
and ask for your help.

Remember - Road to California bus trip is on Friday, Jan
19, 2018. What a way to start the New Year!  The cost is
$45, non-refundable; sign up Rose Leshko and bring cash
or a check payable to NCQA.

See you on the 20th!



LOOKING THROUGH THE EYE OF THE NEEDLE
  Carol Macaluso, Editor

OPPORTUNITY QUILT
Carrie Harrison

BLOCK OF THE MONTH
Rita McFayden

SCCQG

The meeting last month was so fun. Hope everyone
enjoyed our speaker. She was such fun.

We had several entries in our Halloween Prints &
Colors Fat Quarter Contest in October. Enough for
two winners! The winners were Joy Smith and Janis
Newlin. :)

ESCONDIDO SOUTH NEIGHBORHOOD GROUP
Joanne Eichler

 FAT QUARTERS
  Janis Newlin

SUNDANCE KIDS
Paula Huntington

The Sundance neighborhood group provides a small
group in which to share quilting and get to know other
quilters better.  We meet the first Wednesday of each
monthin the clubhouse at the Sundance Mobile Home
Park at 2250 N. Braodway in Escondido.  We meet at
6:30pm.  If you would like to join us, or have any
questions, please call Paula at 760 294.6011.

If anyone is interested in joining our group, you can talk
to Joanne or Mary Watkins.  We meet every two weeks
at the Citrus Gardens Clubhouse on Thursdays 9:00
am to 12:00 noon.

The  September block of the month  was won by Carrie
Harrison!   The colorful October block of the month was
by Laurie Meyer, thank youJ  The winner will be drawn
at our November meeting.  If any member(s) of the guild
would like to volunteer to make the block of the month
kits for November let me know asap.   Members will
have plenty of extra time to sew the kit and return it at
our January meeting.   A winner will then be drawn for
all the blocks.   A sign-up sheet to make kits for months
of  January, February, March, April, May and June will
be at our November meeting.

By the time you are reading this newsletter, we will more
than  likely be in the midst of, or done with our
Opportunity Quilt ticket sales at "The Butler Did It" . A
fall craft event Nov. 3rd & 4th. To all who volunteered,
Thank You!!

The only other event for November would be the
Escondido Farmer's Market.  This is on Tuesday's
usually 2pm to 6pm. If you are interested in selling
tickets, please contact me.

The last chances to sell Opportunity Quilt tickets will be
in the beginning of December. We will be working in
conjunction with the San Diego Humane Society.
Mike's BBQ  (Valley Pkwy) Sunday, 12/10  11am to 2pm
Kahoots  (El Norte)  Sunday, 12/17  11am to 2pm

If you are interested in selling tickets, please contact
me.

FUTURE MEETING:    January 6th, 2018

“Getting and keeping membership”

Hosted by Inland Empire Quilters Guild

Contact-karen Jones at  tandhmom@sbcglobal.net

Corona-norco Teacherr’s Assoc. Bldg.

1189 Mountian Ave

Norco, CA

Here’s the November issue.  I’m grateful every time I
get a newsletter completed!  Thank you all for your help
and Blessings to all as we enter into the holiday season.

MEMBERSHIP
Katie Fallon

Will bring you up to date next month.  If you didn’t
get your Directory yet, please stop by my table and
pick it up.



SAVE THE DATE

WHEELCHAIR QUILTS
Alice Johnson

SECURITY BLANKETS
Maureen McClellan

PROGRAMS
Alice Johnson

MINI QUIILTS
Indira Varma

A big thank you to all for donating the quilts. I think
we are all set for this 17/18 quit  year.
Wish you all a very Happy Thanksgiving.

Thanks to all who donated blankets and fleece yardage
at our last guild meeting.  Your support is greatly
appreciated by Palomar Health Forensics.  Just a
reminder, 1 2/3 yards

of solid colored fleece, with a single turning all the way
around, then zig zag.  I use a 4 width and 4 length on
my Pfaff (or serge if you prefer). Thanks again!

Our speaker for November is Nick Comen.  His topic is
"Color Theory".  I know that some of you love to sew but
have difficulty navigated the selection of appropriate pieces
of fabric for a quilt top.  Come listen to Nick's presentation
and gain confidence in color theory.

We are considering having another workshop in the spring...
this time it would be to make an interesting design for a
pillow.  One consideration is a throw pillow and the other is
a pillow that could be taken to an event to sit on.  Check out
these photos and think about participating. There will be
signups at the December meeting to decide which pillow to
feature.

Wheelchair Quilt Kits are ready to be picked up at our
November meeting!   We have had three turned in
already... if you can only do the top, someone can do
the quilting for you!

Tuesday, November 14th    10Am

SURFSIDE QUILT GUILD’S
NOVEMBERFEST/BOUTIQUE

San Clemente Presbyterian Church

949 899-5111 for details



GOOD CHEER QUILTS
Clair Junderson, Linda Steiner, Sandy Hunter and Sue
Ragan

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

HOSPITALITY
JGail McDaniels

RARE BEARS
Tonita Waters

WHITE ELEPHANT TABLE
Louise Anslemo  Karolyn Hart

Homemade is great. Store bought is yummy and can be
just as nice. Fruit, veggies, crackers, cookies, pretzels,
chips, dips, and cakes, oh my!  We enjoy it all!

We received  quilts from Indira Varma and Rita
McFayden.  Thank you!!

This month I took 15 quilts to Interfaith,  12 children and
3 adult.  They are in need of adult quilts, mainly twin
size so if anyone wants to donate any we will accept
them but we will not be able to make kits for twin quilts.

Thank you for all you do.

Our new shopping time is before the business meeting.
So be sure to make all your purchases before the
business meeting starts.  We will have a great selection
of fat quarters for only .25!

Thank you to everyone who provided the
delicious refreshments for the October meeting.

This month’s goodies will be provided by
our generous members whose last name
begins with the letter F, G, or H.
Katie Fallon
Gail Fisher
Suzan Fornof
Joan Glaser
Martha Goodale
Carrie Harrison
Karolyn Hart
Louisa Hawks
Diane Howe
Charlotte Huff
Sandy Hunter
Paul Huntington
Maggie Huntwork

Tonita is away at Houstoun “Quilt Market” spreading
the word about the Rear Bear program.  Updates when
she returns!

Remember to stop by the White Elephant table for you
gift if November is your birthday month.

This month we celebrate the following birthdays…

Joan Glaser     Deanna Console     Sandy Hunter

Marie Tuck       Katie Mitchell          Marlys Usher

Mel Alpert         Ann Parker             Donna Poster

Gail McDaniels                                Indira Varma



Year- 2017
NCQA Treasurer's Report Month- September

Checking Account Notes
Beginning Balance $6,855.94
Total Monthly Deposits $2,252.50
Total Monthly Withdrawals <$3406.98>
Ending Balance $5,701.46 Balanced to Bank

Savings Account
Beginnig Balance $5,905.15
Transfer from Checking $100.00
Interest $0.14 Monthly Interest Accrued
Ending Balance $6,005.29 Balanced to Bank

Income
Advertising $150.00
Block of the Month $58.00
Membership Dues $1,181.00
Mini Quilts $21.00
Opportunity Quilt $200.00
Quilt Show Vendors $260.00
White Elephant $382.50
Total Income $2,252.50 Balanced to Bank

Expenses
Auto.Monthly Bank Transfer $100.00 From Checking to Savings
Meeting Venue Expense $100.00 Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
Newsletter $9.80
SCCQG- Mileage $38.64
Speaker $348.54
Quilt Show Expenses $2,785.00 $25-Ins./$60 Postcards/$2500.Elks/$200 Cash
Workshop $25.00
Total Expenses <$3406.98> Balanced to Bank

Summary
Check Register Balance $4,350.63
Outstanding Checks $1,350.83
Bank Statement Balance $5,701.46 Balanced to Bank
Savings Account Balance $6,005.29 Balanced to Bank

Grand Total $11,706.75
Balanced to Bank



We’re your one stop shop for Pfaff, Viking, and
Babylock Machines, Accessories,
Embellishments, Fabric and Notions.

12639 Poway Road
Poway, CA  92064

THIS SPACE AVAILABLE!

Deborah Amiton                 deb.amiton@gmail.com

I am looking for someone who might be interested in
quilt frames for hand quilting. My mother was an avid
quilter. I have frames that can accommodate baby to
king size quilts. I am happy to give them to an
interested quilter. Please email me. I really do not
want to just throw them away.


